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In the summer of 2000, the Bardini 
Foundation received an unsolicited grant of 
$250 from the Dale and Edna Walsh 
Foundation (DEW Foundation) located in 
Incline Village, Nevada. We were brought 
to the DEW's attention by Walter Edberg 
who knew Allan Bard and had great 
respect for his talents and goals. 

Over the past three years the DEW 
Foundation has approved over $15,000 in 
grants to the Bardini Foundation. The 
major portion of this money was set aside 
to finance liability insurance premiums 
being sought by Bardini for coverage of our 
2004 outdoor  activities. Smaller amounts  
have been used to upgrade our desktop 
publishing equipment and have allowed 
us to sponsor each year's five-day Level-III 
avalanche courses. 

We wish to extend our gratitude to Walter 
and Shai Edberg of the DEW Foundation 
for their continuing support.

In this Issue 

Bardini

DEW Foundation 
Funds Insurance,

Courses, Equipment 

The Bardini House
Is History

After six and a half years of providing 
housing for hundreds of itinerant climbers 
and skiers the foundation was asked to 
give up our month-to-month rental of Allan 
Bard's house - the Bardini House - to the 
owners. Allan would have accepted this as 
one of life's little disappointments and 
might have quoted from one of his favorite 
cartoons - Shoe by Jeff MacNally: 

"In life you have to learn to take the 
good with the bad ... and then you learn 
to take the bad with a little scotch." 

In sympathy with the impending loss, the 
Bardini House front yard apple tree also 
gave it up - to the axe. Like the house, the 
tree would inevitably have to go. The  tree, 
shown above in its springtime glory, had 
been on its last legs for many years and 
appropriately came down about the time 
we received notice of the eventual loss. 
The sign over the front door and all the 
memorabilia in the house will be stored 
locally. There will be no more apple pies 
and no more Monday nights at Bardini's. 

C'est le vie.

Four Pass Level-III 
Avalanche Course 

On February 6-10, the Bardini Avalanche 
Education Center sponsored its fourth 
annual Level-III Avalanche Training 
Course this winter. The  Bardini course  is 
nationally unique in that it is offered on a 
pass-fail basis. 

Five days were spent in the Mammoth 
Lakes and June Mountain ski areas with  
four aspirants attending to the classroom 
and field requirements of the course. The 
instructors were Don Sharaf and Tim 
Villanueva. 

On February 10, certificates were awarded 
to Rich Rinaldi, Ann Mellick, Toby 
Wheeler, and Nate Greenberg for their 
participation. 

The Foundation sincerely appreciates the 
cooperation of the Mammoth Community 
Water District, the June Mountain Ski 
Area and their ski patrol for allowing 
access and the use of their facilities.

In accordance with our stated purpose - 
that of providing funds to train aspiring 
guides - a portion of the course cost for ski 
guide Rich Rinaldi was assumed by the 
foundation.

  

This issue sponsored by 

Bruce Colman
 San Francisco, California

"As we discussed, I'd love to sponsor an issue 
... I continue to believe in Allan's legacy. 

Keep up the good work."

Read more about this winter's Bardini 
Foundation avalanche courses and 

community volunteer activities on Page-2. 
See 

Avalanche Education Center
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We are still beating the bushes for funds. 
Despite our pleas, the donations that used 
to pour in after each issue of this 
newsletter have begun to dry up. You will 
note above on this page that since the 
beginning of this year only four people 
have made donations. So we have 
decided to concentrate on the problem in 
this issue.

Please take the time to read through the 
items in this issue relating to donations.

The Beat Goes On 

The Bardini Foundation is not a club and thus 
does not require dues, however, an annual 
subscription to the newsletter at $5.00 a year 
could be thought of as dues or as membership 
in a commendable cause.

Any donation over $5 will, of course, include 
"membership" and also if $25 or more will earn 
special mention.

INDIVIDUALS

Patron         $200+
 
 Bob Nagy 
 Bruce Colman
 
Partner        $100+ 
  
  Paul Trester
      
Contributor    $50+
 
    
Sustainer      $25+
 
  Richard Orloff

Member         $5 
 
        

ORGANIZATIONS

Patron         $5000+

 The DEW Foundation
 The Dale & Edna Walsh Foundation
 
The DEW Foundation deserves special re- 
cognition. It has contributed over $15,000 in the 
last three years. Thank you, Shai Edberg!

Partner        $1000+ 

Contributor    $500+

Sustainer       $200+

2004
Contributions

Bardini To Host 
First Level-III 

Avalanche Symposium 

 Avalanche Education 
Winter Report

In addition to the Level-III course featured 
on page-1, the foundation continued to 
provide local beacon clinics hosted by 
Mammoth Mountaineering Supply.

Two Level-I courses were offered in the 
Mammoth area with the cooperation of  the 
Snow Creek Athletic Club. Many people 
took advantage of these reasonably priced 
courses. Financial assistance was 
provided for the Mono and Inyo County 
Search and Rescue (SAR) team members 
and aspiring guide Tobin Nidever. 

Tim Villanueva, Bardini's chief guide, 
continues to volunteer his time and 
expertise in community related activities. 
Two days in December were spent with the 
Inyo and Mono County SAR teams in 
basic  avalanche training.

Again this year, Tim offered a snow and 
environmental awareness outing for the 
Bishop Paiute Tribal Youth Sports 
Program.

Villanueva continues to volunteer doing the 
only Eastern Sierra avalanche forecast. 
This forecast is posted weekly on the 
Mountain page of the Inyo Register - the 
local Bishop newspaper - and on the 
Internet at www.csac.org. This is not an 
easy task for one person. We are seeking 
funds to expand the personnel involved 
and relieve some of Tim's workload. Any 
donations supporting this endeavor should 
be sent to the  address below. 

At a date to be announced later this year, 
the Bardini Avalanche Education Center will 
host a Level-III avalanche symposium 
course in the winter of 2004-2005. 

In our effort to remain at the cutting edge of 
professional development in avalanche 
training, the Center is inviting the top AAA 
and AAIRE instructors in the United States 
to attend this first-ever course symposium.  

The Level-III course will be conducted at 
the Tioga Pass Resort and in the 
surrounding Sierra environs.

Temporary New Address
With loss of the Bardini House the mailing 
address for the Bardini Foundation has 
been temporarily changed. Future postal 
comunications should be directed to:

Bardini Foundation
236 N 2nd Street
Bishop, CA 93514

Participants will gain the unique per-
spective of the four individual instructors - 
each of whom is an experienced avalanche 
professional and ski guide. Students will 
observe guiding techniques and decision-
making processes in the field with these 
instructors. 

Each student is expected to have 
completed a Level-II course within the last 
5 years. Successful course completion 
requires that each student pass a written 
test and specific field evaluations. There 
will be a very limited student-to-instructor 
ratio. Contact us early if you want to be 
part of this great professional development 
course.

Students and instructors recording field data 
during Bardini Level-III avalanche course.
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Listed below are all the people who have donated to the Bardini Foundation since its inception. These donations include cash, time, 
and energy. Despite every effort to dig out all the names, we KNOW we have left a few people off the list and we sincerely apologize. 
Our record keeping has only recently been organized to keep accurate donor files. 

There are 658 names on our mailing list. That means 395 of you receive this newsletter via the US Postal Service and the remaining  
263 are notified via e-mail that the newsletter is available on Internet at our website: www.bardini.org.

The most disturbing statistic is that there are only 209 "good guys" listed below. That means 449 of you "bad guys" haven't 
taken the time to donate anything! Shame on you! All we ask is an annual $5.00 "subscription fee". 

Think of it ... $5.00 from each of you delinquents would amount to $2245 ... 

              enough to sponsor two Level-III Avalanche courses 

              or buy the Avalanche Education Center a Powerpoint projector 

                         or sponsor the next 9 issues of the Backside of Beyond

Bardini Foundation Donors - The Good Guys

MARTIN ALFRED                        SALT LAKE CITY UT
STU ALT                                  SCOTTSDALE AZ
VIRGINIA ANDERSON                OAKLAND CA
MICHAEL ARNOLD                  LONG BEACH CA
ARTHUR BAGGETT                    EL PORTAL CA
JIM BARBIERI                           KERNVILLE CA
GLENN BARKER                SANDY UT
RICK BARKER                   KETCHAM ID
STEVE & NONA BARKER              ELFIN FOREST CA
JOHN & JULES BARKLOW                KODIAK AK
KELLY BARTLETT                CHICO CA
MARGARET BEATTY                   SHEVILLE NC
TIMM BENNE                        SODA SPRINGS CA
W R BENTLER                      STOCKTON CA
ERIKA BERGLUND                   JACKSON WY
BRETT BIGELOW                    MESA AZ
ROBERT BLACK                        LIBURN GA
DAN BLACKBURN                        LOS ANGELES CA
KENNETH BLANCHARD                    PALO ALTO CA
CAROL BLANCHETTE  SANTA BARBARA CA
SCOTT BOUGHTON, MD            LA JOLLA CA
MIKE BRANDT            EL DORADO HILLS CA
DAVE BRINTON                  EL GRANADA CA
PAT ORRIS/ TOM BROGAN             SAN DIEGO CA
J FARRELL BROWNE,  JR                 ST LOUIS MO
MATTHEW CARLOZZI                    BOULDER CO
WILLIAM CARR                       ARLINGTON VA
ANDY CARSON                         JACKSON WY
KELLEY CHINN                         SAN FRANCISCO CA
JOAN COLEMAN  CORONA DEL MAR CA
LARRY CONN  MIRA COSTA CA
COUILOIR MAGAZINE  TRUCKEE CA
ERIC CROSS                  ALAMEDA CA
PATRICK DALEY                    APTOS CA
CAREN LESLIE JOY DAVIS                ASHLAND OR
E. JANE DAVIS                     STOCKTON CA
DEW FOUNDATION  INCLINE VILLAGE NV
RON DEXTER                   SANTA BARBARA CA
JOHN DOSTAL                    MORRISVILLE VT
KATHY DRECHSLER                    BELMONT CA
DENISE DUBOSE                   PEACHTREE CITY GA
JANE DULANEY                     SODA SPRINGS CA
EDWARD DURHAM                       McLEAN VA
GREY DURHAM                       ST LOUIS MO
GILBERT D'URSO                      LA CRESCENTA CA
ELISE FABRICANT                       ASHLAND OR
MIKE & KATHLEEN FARRELL             BERKELEY CA
ROBERTO FIORAVANT                      ITALY
KATIE FLOHR                          SACRAMENTO CA
IAN FRIAS   SAN CLEMENTE CA
TOM & JOYCE FROST                     OAKDALE CA
JAMES GARVEY                   SAN PEDRO CA
BOBBIE GIBSON                            HAYWARD CA
BRYAN GIBSON                              SALT LAKE CITY UT
JON GIBSON                                  OAKLAND CA
HILARY GOLDSTINE                        BERKELEY CA
DION & CHERYL GOLDSWORTHY TEMECULA CA
DAN GOODWIN  CRYSTAL BAY NV
FRANK GREEN  SAN FRANCISCO CA
C. CLAY GREENE  SAN RAFAEL CA
WAYNE GRIFFIN  KETCHUM ID
CHARLES GROBE          LOS ANGELES CA
LOUIE GROSS          WALNUT CREEK CA
GAIL GROSSE                    TRUCKEE CA
SCOTT HALL                  RENO NV
TOM HARPER                  BOISE ID
PAUL HARRIS                 TRUCKEE CA
MARK HERNDON                         OKLAHOMA
JAMES HERRINGTON                     MILWAUKEE WI
ROB HESS                           JACKSON WY

GLENN HIRAYAMA                   LOS ANGELES CA
VALERIE HOECKE  SAN FRANCISCO CA
HARRISON HOOD  SEBASTOPOL CA
EVA HOLLEY   PEACHTREE CITY GA
BILL HOPKINS   BOZEMAN MT
HOUSTON/COSLEY   BISHOP CA
RICHARD HOVE   ALAMEDA CA
DAVID & MARY HUNTSMAN  LOS ANGELES CA
CARL JACKOVICH   CONCOW CA
TERRY JACKSON   BEVERLY HILLS CA
JAY JENSEN    BISHOP CA
LYMAN JOHNSON   ST LOUIS MO
BRYAN JONES   SEATTLE WA
JANIS KATZ    SMYRNA GA
MARY ANNE KELLER   ATLANTA GA
JACKIE & MOOSE KENNEDY  SAYVILLE NY
MIKEY KENNETT   OLYMPIC VALLEY CA
KEN KERNER   CANYON CNTRY CA
CHRISTINE KERR   OAKLAND CA
ERIC KOLTZ    SAN FRANCISCO CA
ROMAN LABA                    WASHINGTON DC
MARK LANE    OAKLAND CA
JACKIE LAURIA   SPRINGFIELD VA
LYN LAURIA    SANTA CRUZ CA
TYLER LAZARIAN   GLENDORA CA
RICHARD LEVERSEE   TRUCKEE CA
JAYCE LOH CALGARY        CANADA 
THOMAS LONG   SAN FRANCISCO CA
GEORGE MAFFETT, JR   LANCASTER PA
MAMMOTH MNTAINEERING SUPPLY  MAMMOTH LAKES CA
STEPHEN LUKE MARIEN                    MONTREAL  CANADA 
PETER MAYFIELD   EL PORTAL CA
ROBERT McELROY   MALVERN PA
JOE & NANCY McKEOWN  SANTA CRUZ CA
RUSS McLEAN   CANOGA PARK CA
BOB MEADOR   INDEPENDENCE CA
VICTOR MELAMED   SUNNYVALE CA
ARMANDO MENOCAL   WILSON WY
TIM MESSICK   YOSEMITE CA
JEROME MEYER  
DENNIS MILLER   PINEDALE WY
JUSTIN & SARA MOREJOHN  DAVIS CA
CHRISTOPHER MOTTA   WESTPORT MA
JOHN MOYNIER   SACRAMENTO CA
GAYE MUELLER   BISHOP CA
JOY MUELLER   SANTA ROSA CA
ANNEKA MUNDEL   BISHOP CA
RICHARD NASH   LITTLETON CO
LARRY NELSON   SAN LUIS OBISPO CA
GARY NICKEL   BIG PINE CA
BILL & LAUREN NICKELL   GROVELAND CA
ALLEN O'BANNON   VICTOR ID
STEPHEN OLSHANSKY   SARASOTA FL
RICHARD ORLOFF                    JUNE LAKE CA
PAT ORRIS    SAN DIEGO CA
JOSEPH ORTEGA   SACRAMENTO CA
ANDY OUTIS   BERKELEY CA
NANCY & RON OVERHOLTZ  BISHOP CA
WALT PACHUCKI    BISHOP CA
PAUL PARKER   BREKENRIDGE CO
BRIAN PARKS   MADISON WI
PAUL PATTERSON   SAN DIEGO CA
DAVE PETERSON   PLAYA DEL REY CA
FRANK PIERSON   HOLLYWOOD CA
STEVE PLACE   BISHOP CA
ROBI POCHAPIN   MOAB UT
CHRIS PROULX   SEATTLE WA
TRACY RAMM   HARRISONBURG VA
DAVE REDDEN   WILMINGTON VT
HARI REDDY   OLD BRIDGE NJ

BILL & CICI REED    LA JOLLA CA
H. KENT REED   SAN DIEGO CA
TONI RICHARDS   BISHOP CA
RICHARD RINALDI   DRIGGS ID
DOUG ROBINSON   APTOS CA
JOHN ROSENDAHL   IRVINE CA
TONY ROWELL   RICHMOND CA
PAUL RUDDER  MAMMOTH LAKES CA
WILLIAM RUSSELL   YOSEMITE CA
JO SANDERS   OAKLAND CA
ANN & STAN SANDERSON  NEVADA CITY CA
JON PAUL SARGENT   BOULDER CO
MARK SAUNTO   PORTLAND OR
BARBARA SCHANTIN   TURLOCK CA
JEFF SCHOEN  BERKELEY CA
BILL SCHUMANN   SANTA BARBARA CA
ANDY SELTERS   BISHOP CA
BENJAMIN SHAPIRO   SANTA MONICA CA
CASEY SHEAHAN   BOULDER CO
PATRICK SHERWIN   CINCINNATI OH
CHARLEY SHIMANSKI   GOLDEN CO
ANNA SIEBELINK   PALO ALTO CA
CHRIS SMITH   HONOLULU HI
JOAN SODERGREN   SEATTLE WA
ORIOL SOLE-COSTA  WHITE SALMON WA
HAAKON SORENSEN   SEATTLE WA
WILLIAM STALL   SACRAMENTO CA
BILL STANLEY   BISHOP CA
J. KENT STEELE   IDYLLWILD CA
CHRIS STEWART   MAMMOTH LAKES CA
INGRID STRAUCH  INNSBRUCK AUSTRIA
INEKA STRONGMAN   ASHEVILLE NC
ZACH STURGES   GREAT FALLS MT
MALCOLM SWANSON   WINDHAM NH
DICK SYKES   BISHOP CA
DAVID TATE   BENTON IL
DARCY TEAGUE  KENT WA
BUD & MARION THOMAS  CAMARILLO CA
MARGARET & JACK THORBURN  SANGER CA
CAROLYN TIERNAN   BISHOP CA
JERRY TINLING   ALAMOGORDO NM
ROY TOVANI   OROVILLE CA
PAUL TRESTER  ENCINITAS CA
BOB TROUSDALE   THOUSAND OAKS CA
CLARK TROWELL   BISHOP CA
RED TUCKER   MOSCOW ID
ARLENE USTIN   DANVILLE CA
JIM VALENSI   SAN PEDRO CA
DAVID VAN HORSEN   MONROVIA CA
STEVE VAUGHN   BISHOP CA
DIANE VERNA   DRIGGS ID
TODD VOGEL   BISHOP CA
TOM VOLKEN   SAN FRANCISCO CA
DEBORAH WALDEAR   KIRKWOOD CA
CAROLYN WALKER   FALLBROOK CA
KIMBERLEE WALKER   BISHOP CA
TERRY WALKER   BISHOP CA
TONY WALSH   BISHOP CA
JEANNE WALTER   BISHOP CA
PAUL & JUDI WEIR   ALAMEDA CA
DAVE WESTON   LA JOLLA CA
NYRI WHEELER-LEWIS              HUNTINGTN BCH CA
JAMES WILSON   BISHOP CA
MICHAEL & MARYELLEN WILSON  TRUCKEE CA
GAIL WILTS    LOS ANGELES CA
MEREDITH & GORDON WILTSIE  BOZEMAN MT
BOB WOODWARD   BEND OR
MICHAEL ZANGER   MOUNT SHASTA CA
ANDY ZDON   CHALFANT VLLY CA
JIM ZELLERS   TRUCKEE CA
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                                                                                                July 9th 2003

Dear Allan,

Man, did you miss a great party! At least I think you missed it, 'cause I actually think I 
saw you at the slide show, but it was pretty dark by then and I was pretty well greased 
up when the show began. I think you were wearing some sort of funny looking tuxedo 
or something. I spent a couple of months letting everybody I knew from the "good old 
days" know about the gathering, and believe me, most of 'em showed up - even TM 
Herbert and Don Lauria!

I'd tried a couple of places to have the reunion, but they were simply not big enough to 
host it in. Some of the old gang had suggested having it in Yosemite National Park, but 
we all know that having a gathering in the Park would be completely out of the question, 
especially one relating to climbers. Though we celebrate the lives we all had in 
Yosemite, the only real way we could celebrate it would be outside its perimeter. 
Rangers and antiquated laws, you know!

I finally called the U.S. Forest Service and they hooked me up with a group camp- 
ground between Mammoth Lakes and June Lake. What a find, dude! Not only did it 
handle all of us, it had two brand new toilets and plenty of trees for shade and lots of 
room for all of us to spread out in. We are planning on having it again next year. Same 
place and same time.

There were a lot of friends that didn't attend the gathering, many of them had good 
excuses, but many more just simply didn't come. All in all though, the exact number  
that came were the ones that were supposed to be there. With those that only stayed 
for the day, those that left early, and those that stayed the whole weekend, I figure there 
were somewhere between two hundred and fifty, and two hundred and seventy five. 
What a gathering!                                                   Continued on Page-5

,

Support Foundation Efforts

  Bardini Bardini BUMPER STICKERS

FREE with every $5 donation
or any purchase

 Bardini  Bardini 
T-SHIRTS      POLO SHIRTS
get top quality preshrunk cotton t-shirts and
polo shirts ash gray with burgundy lettering 

polo shirts have knit collar and cuffs 
with Bardini Foundation over pocket

Tee shirts  have Bardini Lives!Bardini Lives!  across 
back with

Bardini Bardini Foundation on left chest      

Sizes: S, M, L, XL, XXL

T's only $15.00
Polo's only $18.00

plus $3.90 
US Priority Mail

California residents add appropriate sales tax

Ed’s UndergroundEd’s Underground
SKI SERVICES

       760-B W Pine St, Bishop, CA 93514                                                (760) 872-1348

Mounting/Tuning
 

CrossCountry and Telemark Binding Mounting

      3-Pin, NNN, SNS Profile, SNS-BC, & Pilot Bindings                                                   $20 
      Cable Bindings (All Except Rainey Designs Hammerhead)                                          25 
      Rainey Designs Hammerhead Bindings                                                                        30 
      Releasable Telemark Bindings (All)                                                                               40
                                                                                                                                        

Related Charges

     Climbing Heels, Tele Vates, Heel Locaters, Etc.                                                         $10
      Binding Riser Plates (in addition to binding mount)                                                     10 
      Remove old bindings & plug holes (in addition to mount)                                             8 
      Additional Charge for Mounting Volant Skis                                                                10  

Randonnee Binding Mounts

      Fritschi Diamir, Lite Tech, & Silvretta Bindings                                                          $40
       All others                                                                                                 $45/hr
                                                                                                                                               

Tunes, Repairs, Etc.

      Hot Wax (Hand Ironed & Brushed)                                                                                     $12 
      Race Prep (Rilling, Brushing, Temp Specific Wax                                                             25 
      Metal Edge Tune (Edges, Minor Base Repair & Wax)                                                30 
      Non-metal Edge Tune (Minor Base Repair                                                        20  
      Removal of Grip Wax (In Addition to Ski Tuning                                                         20 
      Pine Tar (For Wood Ski Bases)                                                                                            40 
      Custom Repair Work (Major Base Repair, etc.)                                               $45/hr
                                                                                                                                    

A Letter To Allan From Millis



Statement of Purpose  Statement of Purpose    
The Bardini Foundation is a group of friends and relatives who wish to honor 
and commemorate their friend and brother, the late Allan Bard, fondly known 
as "The Great Bardini". The Foundation was formed to continue Allan's work 
and carry out his plans and dreams of exposing people to the total mountain 
experience. In Allan's memory, the Foundation will strive to provide the 
common man with Muir's inspiration to "Climb the mountains and get their 
good tidings".

The Bardini Foundation is providing:

1. Year-round backcountry guide services
2.    Sponsorship of courses in avalanche safety, mountain emergency 
       medical practices, rockclimbing/mountaineering skills, and wilderness      
 appreciation
3. Continued publication and distribution of Allan's Shooting Star Guides   
4. A newsletter to promote mountain ethics, protocol, and safety
5. Publication of Allan's writings and photographs
6. Funds for search and rescue groups, for training and equipment
7. Slide shows and seminars on mountain sports, safety, and photography
8. Funds to train and accredit, in cooperation with the American  
 Mountain Guides Association, mountain guides of Allan's quality 
9.    Support for environmental and cultural projects of community interest in 
 Bishop, California

 We are accepting donations from anyone interested in supporting our efforts. 
Checks should be made out to the Bardini Foundation and mailed to the 
Foundation in Bishop.  

     Bardini Foundation, Inc
     236 N 2nd Street
     Bishop, CA 93514
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2nd Annual Yosemite Reunion
June 18-19-20

at Obsidian Flats Group Campground 

If you were invited last year and didn't make it, now's your chance to 
make amends. If you were there last year, you know you want to do 
it again. The reunion will be in the same location as last year's!

Last year's gathering was such a great success, why not do it again! 
It was truly wonderful to see so many smiling faces once again and 
renew old friendships. What a pleasure it was to have so many 
friends from our youthful days in Yosemite Park all together in one 
place. It's true what they say, old age makes us all even.

Please remember that this is our Yosemite reunion and no a 
free-for-all party for everyone else. Use your discretion when inviting 
your friends to our gathering. 

For more details call: Bill NIckell @ 209-962-4360 or Dennis 
Oakeshott @ 760-387-2603 or Millis @ 307-360-8213

Bardini Baseball Caps

These caps are 
brushed cotton, fully 

adjustable,
in a variety of colors 

with embroidered logo

only a $15$15  
donation

 plus tax (CA only)
     and shipping*

   
             

Bardini Coffee Mugs
10-oz. white porcelain mug 

with the Bardini logo

only a $5 $5 donation
plus tax (CA only) and shipping*

Send your check to the
Bardini Foundation
236 N 2nd Street
Bishop CA 93514

*combine with a shirt to save on postage

No one was really mad at you for not showing up, we all knew you 
had other things to do. We did though, want to see your smiling face 
again. Maybe next year, eh?

We all told stories of the old days, drank plenty of good beer, and 
cooked some great meals together. It reminded us all of the Camp-4 
we all spent time in.

Well, time to sign off, I've got lots to do. You know something Allan, 
you ain't missing much. By the time you get to our age, you're 
wearing five pairs of glasses, none of which you can find and you 
have two or three pairs of worn out shoes that finally fit well. Every 
time you go skiing or climbing for a day, it takes two days to recover 
and you sometimes can't remember where you put your car keys. 
Growing old ain't all it's cracked up to be.

Next time around, make sure to drink more water, less scotch, and 
remember to floss a lot more!

See you at next year's gathering, dude! Say hi to Moose for all of us!

Millis

Millis's Letter to Allan
continued from Page-4
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Activities Winter/Spring 2004
provided by the Bardini Foundation

   Sierra Backcountry Lodge Skiing 

March 26-29 
    Tioga Pass Resort has all the amenities a skier could want, excellent atmosphere, and of course, the most sensational ski terrain the Eastern Sierra   

has to offer. Set at almost 10,000 feet, there will be wide-open views and endless ski opportunities!

Spring Ski Day Tours

   Suberb spring skiing day tours available by request. Contact Tim Villanueva at (760) 872-4413 or tim@bardini.org

The Bardini Foundation sponsors guide services year-round under the permit held by Sierra Guides Alliance
in partnership with the Inyo National Forest 

Treks, climbs, and ski tours can be contracted throughout the year. Call, write, or e-mail the Foundation at
 (760) 873-8036 or (760) 872-4413 or don@bardini.org


